



MAINE STATEWIDE HOMELESS COUNCIL
December 14, 2021
9:30-12:30                                                                                                                                                              
Minutes
Virtual Location https://meetings.ringcentral.com/j/1494236342?pwd=MHE2NW9vMnV6WWhrNjEzZjlodzZ6dz09 Or Telephone: 1(646)3573664

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Members: Cullen Ryan (CHOM, RII), Cheryl Harkins (HVJ, RI), Lauren Bustard (MaineHousing), Alice Preble, (DHHS/OCFS), Emily Flinkstrom (Fair Tide, RI), Tracey Hair (HOME Inc. RIII), and Donna Kelley (Waldo CAP, RIII)

Guests: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing), Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Rota Knott (Tedford),  Bill Higgins (Homeless Advocacy for All), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Erin Kelly (Preble Street),  Boyd Kronholm (BAHS), Noelle Coyne (Safe Voices), Richard Hooks Wayman (VOA),  Kate Easter (MCEDV), Ginny Dill (OBH/DHHS), Mike Shaughnessy (MaineHousing), Aaron Geyer (COP), Tara Hembree (MaineHousing), Erin Healy (Community Solutions), Meredith Pesce (Amistad), Emily Meade (WMCA), Wes Phinney (YCSPI), Lisa McLaughlin (HSA), Tracy Allen (KBH), Katie Spencer-White (MMHS), Theresa Dow-O’Leary (ACAP), Juanita Carbone (WMCA), Lisa Letourneau (Maine CDC), Jenny Stasio (TTD), Kobi Perry (WMCA), Amy Sneirson (Maine Human Rights), Melissa Mcentee (RGH), Abigail Smallwood (City of Biddeford), Meredith Smith (CHCS), Megan Gean-Gendron (YCSP), Rindy Folger (City of Bangor), Laura Clark (Preble Street), Julian Sherman (Hope House), Teague Morris (Senator King’s Office), Katie Buckner (HUD), Kim Carson (DOC), Mike Macke(DOC), Kelly Watson (MSHA), Amelia Lyons (Dept. of Ed.), Amanda Ouellette, (MSHA), and Sarah Michniewicz (Portland Resident), Deborah Laurie (City of Bangor), Chris Dingus (MaineHousing), Susan Randall (Homeless Advocacy for All)


Minutes: Betty LaBua (MaineHousing) and Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing)

Welcome: Katie opened today’s meeting by welcoming everyone in attendance and acknowledging the tribal communities throughout the state of Maine. Cullen motioned to approve November’s minutes. Bill H. seconded the motion. Minutes will be amended to replace Cumberland County with York County in the Region I updates. November’s minutes were unanimously approved. A moment of silence was observed in honor of those who have passed away while experiencing homelessness.

Council Updates:
· Regional Updates                                                                                                                                                                Region I-The region continues to be concerned with the lack of affordable housing inventory, low payment standards and the growing numbers of people living outside.  Cheryl invited all to attend the December 21rst candlelight procession starting at the Preble Street Learning Collaborative and will proceed to Monument Square for a ceremony dedicated to those people experiencing homelessness who have died in our community. 
Region II-Alice P. reported during the region’s last meeting the CES committee presented an assessment feedback session.  In addition to lack of shelter space and concerns over COVID variants, there is a challenge on how to have Rapid Rehousing units inspected in a timely fashion due to a back log and shortage of HQS inspectors.  
Region III- As of December 8, 2021, there are currently more than 100 people living outdoors in the Bangor area. Tracy mentioning hotels in Lincoln County are requiring a 500 dollar security deposit for people paying with GA vouchers. This led to a robust conversation of this prerequisite throughout the state. Amy Sneirson from The Maine Human Rights Commission shared that if the hotel room is being used as a form of housing, clients cannot be denied due to source of payment.  If this is only a requirement due to homelessness or if security deposits are higher than for other clients this is a source of income discrimination.  The Commission is looking for a test case on this matter upon which they can initiate the complaint on behalf of the discriminated.  Amy encouraged agencies to share with their frontline staff that there is a low barrier intake form on their website for reporting discrimination. Kelly Watson from MSHA reminded folks if the hotel room is paid for through the COVID ESG, the damages can be paid for through the same funding. 
· Legislative Updates:                                                                                                                            Federal-Cullen shared his screen to bring attention to the “Build Back Better Act” 
Infrastructure Reconciliation Package, the $1.75 trillion economic recovery package includes $150 billion in affordable housing investments with the following key funding:
• $25 billion in rental assistance for hundreds of thousands of households 
• $65 billion to preserve our nation’s public housing infrastructure 
• $15 billion for the national Housing Trust Fund (HTF) to build and preserve over 150,000 homes affordable to extremely low-income households. 
State- The State Legislature adjourned sine die on 7/19.   In January, the Legislature will reconvene for the Second Regular Session, commonly referred to as the short session, to vote on 500 carry over bills. Cullen reviewed the pieces of legislation the Homeless Policy committee backs, noting the council will be updated when supportive action needs to be taken.
· MSHA- Amanda Ouellette from MSHA gave a synopsis of the 2021 MaineHousing Conference by stating there were 4 keynote speakers and 14 breakout sessions.  The Diversity and Equity address by Dr. Tiffany Manuel as well as other key notes are available for viewing through February on the portal link shared in the chat box.  Lauren updated the council by first mentioning the FEMA hotels have been extended through March 2022.  The RFP for the Maine Hub Coordinators has been issued, therefore all questions pertaining to it must be submitted in a written format and answers will need to be posted.  ESHAP contracts are being prepared and will be sent to agencies shortly.  The FUSE task force met four times to draft a plan to address the chronic homeless persons ricocheting through the system. The report will be finalized by January 1, 2022 and submitted to the legislature. 
· MSN: The vast majority of the last network’s meeting was dedicated to giving feedback to the CES assessment tool. For anyone interested in attending MSN meetings, a link was shared in the chat box. 
CDC UPDATE:  Lisa Letourneau from the Maine CDC noted, with positive COVID case counts increasing and with record breaking cases in ICUs, the dark days of COVID are upon us
once again, thus we should be using all of the pre-vaccine precautions.  The number of cases may increase to even higher levels with the forthcoming holidays and cold weather.  Boosters are recommended for all three types of vaccines administered. 

.
Hub Launches and BFZ Time Line: Implementing a Functional Hub and CES System will occur in three phases 1. Establish Service Hub Teams (November –December 2021) 2. Hire Hub Coordinators and begin Hub CES implementation (January 2022-ongoing) and 3. BfZ Hub Teams (April 2022-ongoing).  As of December 7th, all hubs have been launched. Erin H. started summarizing the 9 launches, attended by 117 people, by outlining what was and what was not on the agenda:
· On the agenda: Purpose of the Maine Service Hubs, Role of Service Hub Coordinator, Preview of Coordinated Entry, Hubs as Command Centers to End Homelessness, Opportunity to join Built for Zero, Hub Provider Outreach  Mapping and the next steps.  
· Not on the Agenda: Pretending to have all the answers on how Hubs will operate, Trying to create a new collaborative team if there is already one that can function as a Hub team and setting up a monitoring oversight relationship 
Erin H. explained, during each launch, the team generated a provider participation inventory and an outreach map for their geographic areas.                                                                                                      The next steps are as follows:
· Maine Housing Hub Coordinator RFP released Friday 12/10
· Goal: Hub Coordinators hired by March 1
· January 5th session: Developing your Maine Service Hub Team
· Built for Zero Application out Mid-January
CES Update: Erin K. reported there have been several feedback sessions on the assessment tool of CES held.  There will be two ad hoc meetings held mid-December for front line staff.  The feedback responses will be integrated by the committee in January, with the hopes CES will be launched in the spring of 2022. The committee’s current focus is on drafting the access portion.

This month’s meeting ended with citing of lessons learned in 2021 and giving praise and sharing gratitude for everyone’s hard work and dedication.

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, January 11, 2022.
